Dear AP Spanish student and parents,


Welcome to AP Spanish at Hamilton Heights High School.   This course will follow the guidelines established by the AP College Board ( http://apcentral.collegeboard.com/ ). By taking the course, not only will students strengthen their language skills in Spanish but also they will undergo preparation for the AP Spanish Language Examination given in the spring.  AP Spanish can be very rewarding for the student as well as for the instructor because of its challenging nature and because it ensures that motivation levels are high enough so as to be able to attain the goal of fluency in writing, speaking, listening and reading.


As stated in the Advanced Placement Program Course Description booklet published by the College Board, "[This course] covers the equivalent of a third year college course in advanced Spanish writing and conversation. It encompasses aural/oral skills, reading comprehension, grammar, and composition. [And, it ] has the following objectives:


1. The ability to comprehend formal and informal spoken Spanish;


2. The acquisition of vocabulary and a grasp of structure to allow the easy, accurate reading of 
newspaper and magazine articles, as well as of modern literature in Spanish;


3. The ability to compose expository passages; and


4. The ability to express ideas orally with accuracy and fluency."

To achieve these objectives, students will undergo a review (and expansion) of vocabulary (including idiomatic expressions); they will practice Spanish grammar particularly the more difficult and complicated concepts; they will write many compositions on topics similar to those on the AP exam; they will read and study examples of Spanish and Latin American Literature; and they will do many oral and listening activities in class and at home. 

Course Guidelines/ Grading:

· Students will be graded on speaking skills.  They will tape themselves both at school and at home speaking Spanish spontaneously in response to various prompts.   

· To develop their writing skills, students will be asked to do several compositions for homework each semester (e.g., summaries of news articles, creative writing pieces that make use of particular grammar, vocabulary or idiomatic expressions, etc.)  

· In addition to compositions, students will do in class essays on topics similar to those on the AP Language exam. The essay must be a minimum of 200 words in length, and students will have 45 minutes to complete these essays. The essays must be clear, coherent, well organized, and well developed, and they must include and make effective use of advanced grammar and idiomatic expressions. 

· Students will be given in class listening quizzes which will involve listening to a dialogue or short lecture and, generally speaking, answering multiple choice questions. At times, students may be asked to give short answer responses. 

· Students will also be given in class reading quizzes. Students will read a written piece (short story, news article, etc.) and then, in most cases, answer some multiple-choice questions, although they may also be asked to give short answer responses. 

· Students must participate actively during in class exercises and activities while limiting themselves to speaking only Spanish (even when asking clarification questions).  Students may “pay” for the opportunity to speak in English, or to have something explained in English with the money that they earn by completing the summer syllabus. 


Since this is an advanced level, AP course, students are responsible and will be held accountable for all of the grammar studied by the end of the Spanish 3.  It is assumed that the students already know the other less difficult grammar.   This is why it is critical that you complete the summer syllabus enclosed as well as various instructions for these tasks.  Please read them carefully and follow the instructions to complete the tasks according to their individual requirements.   Should you encounter any difficulties, please do not hesitate to contact us using the information listed below.

 
It is required that all students in AP Spanish Language commit to working diligently and consistently in all areas of the course and students should also enter the class with a willingness to take risks in speaking and writing.  All of the tests will be comprehensive and the difficulty level will be similar to that of the Spanish III final this spring.  As the AP Exam time approaches, tests will become increasingly difficult.  If you did poorly on the Spanish III final, you might want to reassess your level of commitment to this course.   You will have to study, read and do your own work at home.  The times when you could “get by” with doing your homework five minutes before class are over if you want to have success on the AP level. If we, as teachers, or you find that the rigors of AP Spanish are too strenuous for either your ability level, or your willingness to put in extra time, you may be advised to transfer from AP Spanish to Spanish IV.   All of the tests

Sincerely,

Jane Shields, AP Spanish Teacher jshields@mail.hhsc.k12.in.us
Hamilton Heights High School

I have read the above information.  I understand what will be required of me and agree that I will commit to the appropriate level of effort and work that this class requires.  I recognize that this is a college level class, and I will conduct myself as if I were a college student in regards to my work in AP Spanish.  Any issues I may encounter throughout the year, I agree to discuss them with Mrs. Shields in order to have a positive academic and social approach in my school year.  

Student Name _________________________________ Signature___________________________

Student email: ___________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Name ____________________________ Signature__________________________

Parent/Guardian email _____________________________ Phone:___________________________ 

 Date: ______________________


 
